Australian Government

Department of Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry

PRELIMINARY NOTICE TO ALL EXPORT REGISTERED FISH ESTABLISHMENTS THAT RECEIVE
ABALONE

DAFF Biosecurity (formerly AQIS) has been advised that Paralytic Shellfish Toxin (PST) has
been detected in east coast Tasmanian waters. DAFF is working with state authorities to gain
more information, however be advised that a direction in writing will be issued very shortly
to immediately cease sourcing for export from (at this stage) abalone blocks 14A and 14B.

Under the Export Control (Fish and Fish Products) Orders 2005, Schedule 5 Clause 1.1, fish
and fish products for export must not be sourced from an area where there are reasonable
grounds to believe that there are potentially harmful natural toxicants (which includes
biotoxins such as PST) and that could result in unacceptable levels present in fish and fish
products.

At this time, it is asked that you begin taking preparatory action before receiving the official
direction to cease sourcing from these areas. If you have not, and do not intend to, receive

abalone from these catch areas, then the only action that you need to take going forward is
to ensure that you do not receive any abalone for export from these catch areas once the
direction is issued.

If you have received abalone from these catch areas, or are expecting to in the future, as a
priority, you are now asked to take the necessary steps to prepare for a direction to cease
sourcing for export.

To support all Declarations of Compliance, block numbers where abalone has been sourced
will need to be recorded and traceable.

Please contact me by email at fish@daff.gov.au, or by fax on 02-6272 3238, if you have any
queries or concerns regarding this notice.

Thank you.
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